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2017 Progressive Dinner Tour - a delicious day!
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2017 Offi cers
John Ross Kuhns, President

2552 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650
412-558-0994 

Craig DeFloria, Vice President
164 Millersdale Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 

412-558-3100

Mark Jackson, Treasurer
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-832-9074

Mark DeFloria, Secretary
123 Fosterville Road, Greensburg, PA 15601

724-836-7414

Ron Shaulis, Publicity
3229 Copper Kettle Hwy, Rockwood, PA 15557

814-926-3306

John Kuhns, Sr. Safety
2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650

work: 724-539-7574   home: 724-539-0889

For membership information contact any offi cer 
or email westernparegion@hotmail.com

Visit our website: www.westernparegion.org

  Our monthly meetings are held on the third Tuesday 
of every month except December and January beginning 

at 7:30 p.m. at the American Legion Post 982, 
158 American Legion Road, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).

You do not have to own an antique car to join us.

Hello everyone!  Fall is here!  This is defi nitely 
my favorite time of year.  Everyone always gets 
excited about the Fall foliage, and how pretty the 

trees look, or Pumpkin spice this and that.  Not me. For 
me Fall means 2 things: Carlisle and Hershey! Several 
years ago when my wife was planning our wedding she 
said she wanted to have it in the fall.  I said that would 
be great because I love fall too, but I let her know it had 
to be after the second weekend in October.  When she 
asked why I said Carlisle and Hershey Babe!  We end-
ed up getting married the third weekend in October! I 
believe this will be my 27th consecutive year at Hershey. 
I'm also excited to let everyone know that the chance car 
will also be at Hershey.  Longtime club member Al Terek 
has agreed to let us set the car up in his vendor spaces 
from Tuesday until Saturday.  I just want to personally 
thank him.  It means tons.  Ticket sales have been slow 
this year so hopefully it will be a great outlet to get lots 
sold.  Also, if any club members are in attendance please 
feel free to stop by and help sell.
    Also I just want to remind everyone that we have the 
WPRAACA Car Show this Sunday September 24th at 
Legion Keener.  We still need lots of help so make sure 
you're there! Lastly, Things are really coming together 
for our 2018 Grand National Meet.  It's hard to believe 
it's only 9 months away!  We still need lots of help! There 
will be a planning meeting Monday September 25th at 
the Ramada.  Please plan to attend. 

    Sincerely,
    John Ross Kuhns III

Hey! I am headed 
to HERSHEY!
See ya there.

President’s Message

On the Cover...
Snapshots from the Western PA Region AACA’s 2017 Progressive 
Dinner Tour on August 20th - Top left - Tom and Doreen King 
arrive at the dinner stop in Scottdale and enjoy the top down on 
their 1963 Corvette Convertible.  Top right - tour members visiting 
salad stop hosts Ron and Alice Shaulis’s garages - a 1969 Ford 
Mustang Mach I is perched upon a classy garage fl oor.  Lower 
left - (r-l) Our dinner hosts Karla and Bob Doppelheuer serve up 
a lasagna and pasta feast in their comfortable, air conditioned 
garage assisted by Tom King.  Lower right - Debbie and Dave 
Sheetz have the T-top opened on their 1983 Camaro Z28 and are 
ready to head to the dessert stop at John and Vickie Kuhns’s near 
Latrobe. 



September 24 - RESCHEDULED Western PA Region 
AACA Paul P. Bell Antique Auto, Custom and Street 
Rod Show, Legion Keener Park, Latrobe 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

October 4-7 AACA Eastern Fall Meet, Hershey, PA

October - WPR Pumpkin Run Tour (host needed)

October 14 - German Lutheran Oktoberfest Car 
Show at the Hebron Lutheran Church, 125 North 
Liberty Street, Blairsville. No entry fee. Live music, 
authentic German food, 1:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

October 21 - Visit to Mike Miller’s Collections

December 3 - WPR Christmas Party, DiSalvo’s 
Station, Latrobe

2017 Calendar of Events
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Progressive Dinner Tour - A Delicious Day!

A beautiful tour route, excellent weather and won-
derful dining stop hosts made the 2017 Western 
PA Region Progressive Dinner Tour a summer 

highlight.
     Participants met at the Latrobe K-Mart parking lot 
along Route 30 Sunday morning, August 20th. Depart-
ing around 11:00 a.m., everyone headed east on that 
beautiful Lincoln Highway through the Ligonier Valley 
turning onto scenic Route 381, and motoring through 
Rector and Kreger to the intersection of Route 31. Tak-
ing Route 31 east, they continued up Laurel Mountain 
into Somerset County. Passing Kooser State Park, all 
turned right just outside of Bakersville by the Pioneer 
Park Campground.  
     Upon arriving at the entrance to Laurel Hill State 
Park the tour members made their way through the lush 
park towards the salad stop destination hosted by Ron 
and Alice Shaulis at the historic Trenthouse Inn. There 
happened to be a Bluegrass Festival taking place at the 
park that day. Since the Trenthouse Inn is just outside of 
the park, many other people stopped there for breakfast, 
which made parking a challenge. However, Alice and 
Ron shepherded members safely into available parking 
areas. The salad stop was hosted outdoors under a large, 
white banquet tent in the back yard of the Inn. The 
tables and salad buffet were beautifully prepared.  All 
enjoyed the sumptuous salad selections, and everyone 
raved about the homemade soups, which included an 

extraordinary corn chowder and tasty mushroom selec-
tion.  After all had eaten and relaxed a bit Ron and Alice 
invited everyone to stop at their house, which was only 
a few miles away, to visit their garages and beautiful 
antique car and memorabilia collections.  
     Departing from the Shaulis’s, everyone headed 
back towards Laurel Hill State Park winding “down the 
mountain” past Seven Springs Resort through the village 
Champion towards Westmoreland County’s Chestnut 

Continued on page 8

Salad stop host Alice Shaulis serves soups. Ron Shaulis talks about his 1968 Mustang California Special. Karla and Bob Doppelheuer ready to go.

Karla’s kitchen - artful lasagna Tom King serves Jack & Nancy Wolfe Connie Shoaf, Denny Blank, Myron Shoaf Dessert stop, Jim Salandro and Lou Zecchini



4

Minutes of the August 15, 2017 
Monthly Meeting

A meeting of the Western PA Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America was held on Au-
gust 15, 2017 at the American Legion Post 982, 

Latrobe, PA (Pipetown).  President John Ross Kuhns 
called the meeting to order at approximately 7:35 p.m. 
followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 29 members in attendance at tonight’s 
meeting.  There were two guests in attendance, Donald 
Dixon of Latrobe, and Callie Buzard. Callie is Glenda 
Berg’s daughter.

Minutes
The Minutes of the July 18, 2017 monthly meeting were 
printed in the August 2017 issue of the Western Round-
Up that was available for pick-up at tonight’s meeting, 
and if not picked-up; are mailed to each member.

President John Ross Kuhns asked if there were any 
additions or corrections to the minutes.  Bob Doppel-
heuer made a motion to approve the minutes as printed, 
seconded by Becky Blank and unanimously approved.

Treasurer’s Report
The August 2017 Treasurer’s Report was read by Trea-
surer Mark Jackson.  President John Ross Kuhns asked 
if there were any additions or corrections.  Debbie 
Sheetz made a motion to approve the report as present-
ed, seconded by Tom King and unanimously approved.

OLD BUISINESS

Dues – Mark DeFloria
Mark DeFloria reported that no other membership 
renewal forms or dues were received.  Mark said that 
2017 Membership Lists are still available at tonight’s 
meeting.  The Western PA Region has 137 current mem-
bers.  Mark reported that copies of the Region’s Bylaws 
were also available.  Both the membership list and Re-
gion By Laws are available on the Region’s web site.

Arts and Heritage Festival – Mark Jackson
Mark Jackson reported that approximately 400 tickets 
were sold during the annual Arts and Heritage Festival.  
Mark thanked all the members that sold tickets at the 
festival.

WPR Annual Picnic – John Ross Kuhns
President John Ross Kuhns reported that the Annual 
Picnic was on Sunday, July 23rd at the Cooperstown Vets 
and Sportsmen Association Picnic grounds. John Ross 
reported that all members in attendance had a good time.

NEW BUSINESS

2017 Chance Car – Mark Jackson, Alice Shaulis
Alice Shaulis reported that she has been receiving ticket 
stubs and money for sold tickets.  Members are asked to 
continue checking out tickets and making arrangements 
to get the cars out. 

President John Ross Kuhns asked that all members con-
sider taking tickets as the chance car is our major fund 
raiser.  Please see Alice Shaulis for tickets.  Alice has 
tickets available at tonight’s meeting.  Members are asked 
to return tickets to Alice in numerical order and pay by 
check made out to the “Western PA Region, AACA.”

A minimum of 5 tickets may be signed out.  They are 
packed in lots of 40.  Sell 40 tickets to earn a free WPR 
membership. A $10 voucher good for WPR events or ap-
parel will be earned for every additional 40 tickets sold.  
The winning ticket number will be the fi rst 7:00 PM, PA 
Lottery Big 4 drawing on October 28, 2017.  

Please see Mark Jackson to schedule the car.  The Chance 
Car is being stored by John Kuhns and John Ross Kuhns 
in Latrobe.  Please try to give as much notice as possible 
to pick up the car.

President John Ross Kuhns reminded members that the 
Region reimburses expenses, including for gas when 
members take the car out.  The car is full of gas and 
ready to go.  Members are asked to please return the 
car full of gas, and turn in receipts for reimbursement.  
Members are also asked to wash the car should it need 
it.  This is a great opportunity to drive a vintage Mustang.

The car is scheduled to be at the Somerset County Fair 
August 19th through 22nd.  Ron and Alice Shaulis are 
handing the arrangements and have most of the time ac-
counted for, but are looking for someone to stay with the 
car on Sunday, August 20th.  Sunday is a “free” day at 
the fair and a large crowd is anticipated.  Please contact 
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Alice Shaulis or Mark Jackson if you want to help out.

2018 AACA Grand National Meet – John Ross Kuhns
President John Ross Kuhns reminded members that the 
meet is only a year away.  2018 AACA Grand National 
Meet being hosted by the Western PA Region will be on 
Monday, August 21, at the Greensburg Ramada at 7:00 
PM.  John Ross reminded members that we need a lot of 
help.  All members are encouraged to attend.

2017 Western Pa Region – Paul P. Bell Memorial Car 
Show – Bob Doppelheuer / Mark Jackson
Bob Doppelheuer and Mark Jackson are co-chairs for 
the 2017 the Western PA Region Annual Car Show.  
Mark and Bob talked about the upcoming car show.  All 
seems to be ready.  It was discussed to have a poster 
board to write winning door prize numbers and 50/50 
winning numbers on.  Also post a schedule of events.  Boy 
Scouts will be there selling food.  It was also discussed to 
draw two 50/50 numbers.  First number to win this year’s 
50/50 pot, and the second number to win last year’s pot, 
as a winner did not come forward.  Bob and Mark ask that 
members plan to be there between 7:30 and 8:00 am to 
help out.  Contact Bob or Mark if you would like to help.

Christmas Party – Kuhns Family
President John Ross Kuhns reported that the Christ-
mas Party will be at Disalvo’s Station on December 3rd 
(SUNDAY) this year. Mark your calendars.  

Tours – Mark Jackson
Progressive Dinner Tour – 
President John Ross Kuhns reported that the Progressive 
Dinner Tour will be on Sunday, August 20th.  It will 
consist of salad, dinner and dessert stops.  John Ross 
reported that hosts have volunteered for all stops.  The 
fl yer and reservation form is included in the July issue of 
the Western Round-Up. 

Western Round-Up Newsletter – Mark Jackson
Mark Jackson thanked Becky Blank and Guy Davis 
for submitting articles for the Round-Up.  The August 
issue of the Round-Up is available at tonight’s meeting.  
Newsletters not picked up tonight will be mailed to the 
members that were not present.  

Western PA Region Web Site – Mark DeFloria
Mark told members that the 2017 roster is available 
from the web site’s member’s area.  This is a password 
protected page that members must know user name and 
password.  There are hints on the page, but if members 
need help with the password contact Mark DeFloria.  
The rosters and by-laws are available at tonight’s meeting.

Snacks – Debbie Sheetz
Debbie Sheetz brought an arrangement of pies and coffee 
for after meeting desert.  President John Ross Kuhns 
thanked Debbie for bringing the deserts at tonight’s meeting.  

From the Floor
Donald Dixon talked about the upcoming car show at 
Legion Keener Park.  August 19, 2017 the 6th Annual 
Donnie Dickson Memorial Car Show from 11:00 a.m. 
to 4:00 p.m.

Craig DeFloria announced that the Elliott Company 
sponsored car show to be held at the Elliott Company 
parking lot on September 23rd, 2017.  Dash plaques, 
trophies, baskets, 50/50, food, and music.

Craig DeFloria informed the members of a “new” com-
puter malware that he has been dealing with through 
his work.  The malware is being spread through email.  
Craig advised members not to open attached fi les from 
people they do not know.

Denny Blank talked about the trip to the Macungie car 
show.  All went well and there were no disappointments.  
Tom King agreed and said it was his fi rst time there.  
Highly recommended.

Adjournment
President Kuhns asked for a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at approximately 8:38 PM.  Becky Blank made 
a motion for adjournment, seconded by Tom King and 
unanimously approved.

            Respectfully submitted by Mark DeFloria, Secretary

A Tough Decision 
Car Show Cancelled Due to Steady Rain  

Rescheduled For September 24th

For the fi rst time anyone can remember, the rain 
won out as the WPR Paul P. Bell Antique Auto, 
Custom and Street Rod Show was canceled on 
September 3rd due to a drenching morning rain. 
Car Show Co Chairs Mark Jackson and Bob 
Doppelheuer conferred closely with members 
present before making the decision. The show 
has since been rescheduled for September 24th. 

It wasn’t easy for a Studebaker 
guy to turn away this beautiful 
car, but Mark Jackson had to 
politely do so. Bob Doppleheuer 
and Mark stayed until 12:30 
p.m. turning away about 38 cars 
during a short break in the rain. 
Would have been a tiny, wet show.
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When we left you from our last adventure, we 
were able to drive home safely and drove the 
Suburban to the transmission shop. It was 

determined that the ‘real’ problem with the truck was 
the throttle position sensor.  With the problem fi xed, we 
travelled back to Wisconsin to pick up the trailer with 
the Nash then on to the next concours show in Minne-
apolis, Minnesota. Before taking the trailer to the next 
show, the Nash tires had to be changed from radials to 
bias-ply. 
     We arrived at the show fi eld that was located on 
Lake Michigan. While lining up to enter the show fi eld, 
we followed a 1962 pink Kaiser Jeep 'Surrey' with pink 
striped seats. We were told that the pink Jeep was used 
as a model for a Tonka toy. We had eight Nashes in our 
class that ranged from a 1921 Standard Six to a 1954 
Nash Ambassador. There were 180 cars, boats and 
motorcycles on display.  We won ‘Best in Class’ for the 
Nash group. Some of the attendees pointed out that all 
cars on the show fi eld had grease spots on the paint. 
We noticed that the food vendors were located near the 
show fi eld and the breeze from the lake dispersed ham-
burger grease onto the cars. After the show, we drove 
back to Green Bay to park the trailer and visit family for 
the week. 
     The following weekend, we hitched up the trailer and 

drove south to Milwaukee for the 13th Annual Concours 
that was located at Veteran’s Park in Milwaukee. Trail-
er parking was on site at the show on Lake Michigan. 
There were two host hotels available to stay during the 
show. We stayed at The Plaza in downtown Milwaukee. 
We were told that the hotel was built in 1925 and the 
building was decorated in the Art Deco style that includ-
ed a diner/lunch counter with peninsular style counter 
and chrome bar stools. In the hotel lobby, we saw a 
telephone switchboard too. 
     On Saturday, we participated in a 60 mile round-trip 
driving tour from downtown to a collector’s home near 
Cedarburg, Wisconsin. There were about 30 cars rang-
ing from a 1929 Rolls Royce to a 2017 Ford GT. The 
gentlemen had a house for his cars behind his home. All 
of the drivers who drove the tour received a red ribbon 
to display on their car for Sunday.
     We were instructed to drive our car to a ‘circle’ for 
our class. There were 12 vehicles registered in the class 
named Cruising America. We talked with the other own-
ers in the class and told them we were hosting the 2018 
Grand National. Two owners stated they are planning to 
attend the meet next year. Other classes on display at the 
show included Broncos, Rolls Royce, XK Jaguar, Edsel, 
Porsche, Alternative Power, Muscle and Touring cars.
     We had a nice weather day for the show. In our class, 

2017 Adventures with Cris and Molly (Part 2)
by Cris and Molly Detwiler

Our 1946 Nash Ambassador Slipstream at the Milwaukee, Wisconsin show Ford Bronco at the Milwaukee, Wisconsin show

1962 Kaiser Jeep Surrey at Minneapolis, MN show
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we received a pink ribbon for the Auto Chic Award 
which recognizes the owner/owners of wearing peri-
od-correct clothing in the same era of their car. Then we 
received another Auto Chic award, a trophy, for being 
the best dressed in period-clothing for the entire show.  
We received a yellow ribbon for the Award of Excellence 
in our class. Chasing Classic Cars host, Wayne Carini, 
was present during the Saturday driving tour and he 
handed out the trophies during the award ceremony on 
Sunday. 
     Tune in next time as the Nash crazed driving duo 
venture back into the Mid-West and attend the Geneva 
(Illinois) Concours meet. 

     As of now, the Nash and trailer are waiting for our 
return in Woodstock, Illinois.
                              Keep on Cruising,
                              Cris and Molly Detwiler

1957 DeSoto Adventurer with boat at the Minneapolis, MN show

Nash Metropolitan with boat at the Minneapolis, Minnesota show

Boat with headlights at the Mineapolis, Minnesota show

1918 Roamer at the Milwaukee, Wisconsin show

The Plaza Hotel in 
downtown Milwaukee 
was built in 1925. 
Decorated in an art 
deco style, it featured 
a peninsular style 
lunch/dining counter. 
There was also an old 
fashioned telephone 
switchboard on 
display at the hotel.
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Monthly planning meetings will be held at the 
Greensburg Ramada on the Monday following 

our regular monthly meetings starting at 7:00 p.m. 

September 25, 2017
October 23, 2017

November 27, 2017

December 2017 and 2018 meetings to be announced

Grand National Planning Meetings

Meet Chairman ......John Ross Kuhns III                         

Asst. Meet Chair ....John Kuhns Sr.                                 

Treasurer ................Craig Defl oria, Mark DeFloria                                

Registrar .................Alice Shaulis                               

Chief Judge ............Howard Finney                              

Field Marshall ........Dave Sheetz                                  

Trailer Parking........Bob Inhoff                                          

Security ..................Bill Holtzer                                           

Ads ..........................Cris/Molly Detwiler                         

Booklet ...................Doreen King

Publicity..................Regis Jackson

Flea Market ............Jill Jackson

Meet Brochure .......Mark Jackson

Merchandise ..........Debbie Sheetz

Banquet ..................Betty Ann Finney

Trophies ..................Tom Ulishney

Photography ..........Cris Detwiler

Dash Plaque ...........Clay Stoner

Hospitality Room ...Becky Blank / Connie Schifano

Chinese Auction ....Vickie / Blair Kuhns

Judges Chip ...........Howard Finney

Hotel Committee....Howard/JRK3/Mark J

Meet Activities .......OPEN

Kids Area ................OPEN

Traffi c Control ........OPEN

Grand National Committe Chairs

Our region will be hosting the 
AACA Grand National Meet May 30 - June 3, 2018. 
Join the fun! Contact a chair and help on a committe. 

Ridge Park along County Line Road. There were plenty 
of scenic views along the way. Turning left at the corner 
of Chestnut Ridge Park, the tour motored through the 
countryside skirting through a section of Fayette County 
and back towards Bear Rocks in Westmoreland County. 
Descending Kreinbrook Hill Road was challenging, as 
this is a winding country road descending down another 
ridge into Pleasant Valley and Bullskin Township. The 
tour group was rewarded with several unique scenic 
vistas and some great “windshield time” coming down 
the mountain towards Scottdale for the dinner stop 
hosted by Bob and Karla Doppelheuer at their home. 
On the way to Doppelhuers the group passed Greenlick 
Dam, the Old Bridgeport Dam and the classic Evergreen 
Drive-In Theater near Mount Pleasant, which is still in 
operation. 
     Arriving at Bob and Karla’s in Scottdale, all were 
greeted by the aromas of Karla’s amazing homemade 
lasagna, pastas and meatballs, complimented with fresh-
baked bread from the Mount Pleasant Bakery. Everyone 
made themselves comfortable in the Doppelheuer’s big, 
comfortable, air conditioned garage and were primed to 
enjoy a great feast and fellowship.
     To top the day off, the tour group left the Doppel-
heuer’s and headed through the beautiful Westmore-
land County countryside via Routes 819, 981 and 982 
through Mount Pleasant, Norvelt, Pleasant Unity, and 
Youngstown to the dessert stop hosted by John and 
Vickie Kuhns and family at their home in Derry Town-
ship just outside of Latrobe.  All gathered at John’s 
garage and enjoyed the Kuhns family hospitality in the 
ambiance of an extraordinary 1950’s diner atmosphere 
highlighted by John’s car collection and a reproduction 
of the front of the gas station his mother once ran and 
where he worked many hours during his youth. Relaxing 
at the Kuhns’s all enjoyed a great variety of delicious 
dessert selections which included, beautifully displayed 
cupcakes, cookies, strawberry shortcake with ice cream 
and fresh fruit. 
     At the end of the day, all were delighted with their 
driving and feasting experiences, and grateful for the 
excellent weather.  
     A huge, heartfelt thank you to our terrifi c 2017 Pro-
gressive Dinner Tour dining stop hosts and planners. 

Progressive Dinner Tour - A Delicious Day continued from page 3

Antiques and classics rest at the Kuhns dessert stop at the end of the day.
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The Road Less Traveled By
by Guy J. Davis

This past May while driving through the town of 
Gun Barrel, Colorado on the road less traveled by, 
I visited a museum dedicated to race car legend 

and automobile innovator Carroll Shelby.  While the 
exterior of the one room museum was simple in de-
sign, the interior contained dome of the most fearsome 
automobiles ever created.  Among the displays was the 
very fi rst Cobra built by Caroll Shelby.  Other historic 
Cobras were also present as well as the Ford GT40s 
which defeated Ferrari at the 1966 and 1967 24 hours 
of LeMans.  There were Cobra Daytona Coupes, Shelby 
Mustangs, Sunbeam Tigers, and Ford “lightweights” 
from the 1960s.  It was a race car fan’s fantasy land.
     Besides the great exhibit of cars, the memorabilia 
displayed on the walls and in the cabinetry highlighted 
many of Team Shelby’s most accomplished members 
including Ken Miles, Peter Brock, Bob Bondurant, Dan 
Gurney, A.J. Foyt, Phil Hill, and Sir John Whitmore.  
Original automobile advertisements from the 1960s 
could be seen throughout the museum, and the write-
ups concerning each car on display truly took you back 

in time to an era when automobile manufacturers fol-
lowed the slogan of “win on Sunday, sell on Monday.” 
     The Shelby Museum is located in the town of Gun 
Barrel, Colorado, just outside the city of Boulder.  It is 
open only on Saturdays, and the price of admission is 
$5.00. 

The Museum in Gun Barrel, Colorado dedicated to Carroll Shelby A Ford GT 40s at the Carroll Shelby Museum

A collection of Cobras

The Ligonier Stroll with a Nostalgic Touch
Using a style that echoes the hand-tinted color photos of long ago, Clay Stoner shared these images from the 2017 Ligonier Stroll

1941 Ford Hot Rod Flashy dash and fuzzy dice Yellow Corvette on Ligonier Town Square
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    The Western Round-Up is the offi cial publication of the 
Western Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club 
of America. It is published on a monthly basis with January/
February being a combined issue. 
    Each issue is also posted on the Region’s website: www.
westernparegion.org.  Members may choose to receive this 
newsletter via email rather than a mailed hard copy.   Just con-
tact the editor.
    Submission deadlines are the fi rst day of each month for 
possible publication in that month’s edition. 
    Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper 
credit is given. All articles are edited for length, grammar, ac-
curacy and composition. They will be used at the discretion of 
the editor and Region offi cials. Please advise the editor of any 
and all needed corrections.

Mark Jackson, Editor
133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601

Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074   
email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

Special thanks to the following for sharing their 
time and talent to help produce this issue:

Guy Davis, Mark DeFloria, Molly and Cris Detwiler, 
John Ross Kuhns, Sheila and Joe Kurtz and Clay Stoner

Western Round-Up 
Classifieds

Classifi ed Ad Policy
    Classifi ed ads for antique or classic cars or parts are 
available free for Western PA Region members. After four 
issues the ad will be pulled unless it is renewed by phone 
or written request (email or letter) Please notify the editor if 
the item has been sold. 
    Photos are acceptable and will be used if there is room. 
The Round-Up editor and WPR are not responsible for typo-
graphical errors or misinformation.

Please submit all classifi ed ad requests to:
Mark Jackson, Editor, 133 Alexander Avenue

Greensburg, PA 15601  724-832-9074   
email: jacksonmark469@gmail.com

Wanted - Garage Decorations Gas pumps, oil cans, oil 
bottles, air pumps, pinball machines, tin/porcelain signs, old 
toys - Marx, Buddy L, Anything neat! What do you have?
724-771-5170

Wanted - Antique Cars, Any make, any model. No projects, 
Original condition preferred.  724-771-5170

For Sale - 1995 Buick Park Avenue
41,000 Miles, Excellent Condition
$5,000  Paul 724-689-6445

Member News

Sheila and Joe Kurtz received a First Junior Award 
from the Vintage Chevrolet Club of America for 
their 1978 Chevrolet Impala at the club’s Eastern 
National Meet held in Gettysburg, PA on August 19, 
2017. Congratulations Sheila and Joe!



Ed and Nancy Vrable 
were the fi rst to correctly 
identify August’s car as a 
1955 Mercury.  Al Terek 
also guessed the year and 
marque correctly. Many 
people guessed a 1956 
Mercury. The differences 
between the ‘55 and ‘56 

were subtle. The top section of the 1955 grill looks like 
a set of small, chrome piano keys, whereas the 1956 
model has three larger raised chrome pieces in the top 
row and a more complex lower grill.

The photo of Septem-
ber’s car was taken at 
the AACA Museum in 
Hershey by Sheila and 
Joe Kurtz. This car 
was once owned by 
legendary WPR mem-
bers, who toured in 
it regularly. Can you 
guess the year and 
marque of this brass 
era touring car? Do 
you know who owned it once upon a time? Contact me 
in person, email jacksonmark469@gmail.com or call me 
at 724-832-9074 and win a bag of Snickers Bars.
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I am interested in selling 2017 Chance Car tickets 
Tickets are packaged in lots of 40. Members may sign out less-
er quantities in units of 5, minimum 5 tickets. 
Please sign out and mail me              tickets to sell.

I would like to purchase a 2017 Chance Car ticket(s)
Instead of signing out 2017 Chance Car tickets to sell, 
I would like to purchase a ticket(s). Please mail me
            tickets @ $10 per ticket = $                    enclosed
Please make checks payable to Western PA Region AACA.

Please Print

Name 

Address

Phone 

    Alice Shaulis 
      3229 Copper Kettle Highway
    Rockwood, PA 15557

LAST CHANCE!  Sign Out or Purchase 2017 Chance Car Tickets by U.S. Mail
Please support the events, tours, programs, activites, scholarships & charitable giving sponsored by the Western PA Region AACA by 

selling or purchasing Chance Car tickets this year. In addition to members who sign out and sell tickets all season long, it would be 
wonderful if EACH MEMBER purchased one or more tickets - great gifts for family, friends or yourselves!

Please mail form to:

Chance Car Tickets delivered to your front door... 

Name That Car 
by Mark Jackson

August’s Car

We’re in the Home Stretch
A Great Time to Sell Chance Car Tickets!

I’m gonna make 
someone sooo happy 

on October 28th!

September’s Car



Fairfield Car Cruise 
Hosted by Pellis Construction on July 29th, and coordinated by WPR 
member Howard Finney, the premier Fairfi eld Community Car Cruise 
near Greensburg gave participating members a chance to tour beautiful 
newly-constructed homes.  There were two free meals provided for each 
participating show car, great music, prizes and fun. 

Enjoying the cars at Fairfi eld

Dick McKelvey brought 

his 1961 Oldsmobile 

Old cars - new homes...

Great food provided for show car participants 

 A Small Sampling of the AACA 
Museum Garage Finds Exhibit
Sheila and Joe Kurtz recently visited the AACA Museum in Hershey, PA 
and shared some photos of the “Garage Finds: Unrestored Treasures 
that Survived Time” Exhibit, which continues until October 8th.

1913 Empire made in PA, fi rst public viewing 1946 Dodge owned by the original family

Rare 1934 Brewster

This 1959 Oldsmobile Dynamic 
88 was hidden from public 
view on the second fl oor of a 
commercial building for nearly 25 
years. When fi nally purchased it 
had only 2,000 miles on it.

1967 Pontiac Firebird, an AACA HPOF Award recipient


